
27th September 2024

Dear Parents

I have been out of school yesterday and today on a training course, but I hear that the Macmillan coffee morning went 
well this morning, with £184.86 raised in cash donations and £90 online for Macmillan Cancer, making a grand total of 
£274.86! Thanks to everyone who donated cakes/biscuits or came along and donated money for this worthy cause. 

The INSET day on Wednesday went very well, with fifty of us having expert training from a RWI consultant. The session 
was all about the importance of reading. How frequently do you hear your child read or read to them? It is 
recommended that you include this as part of your daily routine. If you want your child to succeed, they must be able to 
read! The consultant will be visiting us over the next year to ensure our teaching of phonics and reading is tip-top! 
Reception parents, don’t forget you have your literacy session on Thursday 10th October at 7pm and repeated on Friday 
11th at 9.15am – all the mysteries of phonics and teaching reading and writing will be revealed. A form will be sent out 
next week to find out who can come, so we have enough chairs set out. If any parent would like to volunteer a morning 
or afternoon to hear children read in Years 1 or 2, please could you email the school office office@st-
monicas.enfield.sch.uk and the necessary paperwork will be done (police check/references etc).
Also don’t forget, next Wednesday school is closed again. This time, the training is regarding trauma informed practice. 
We have a team coming in from ETIPPS (Enfield Trauma Informed Practice for Primary Schools). We want to improve our 
understanding of behaviours and how best to support our most vulnerable children to thrive. The ETIPPS team will be 
working with us over the next two years. Apologies for these training days both being on Wednesdays, but that is the day 
when most staff work and for consistency, it’s essential that all staff receive this important training.

I hope you all have a lovely weekend. I’m relieved it looks fairly dry, so will endeavour to make parkrun in the 
morning – ‘striving’ to get to 45 minutes – a struggle, but I’m improving gradually!
Kate Baptiste
Headteacher

Assembly
On Monday I spoke to the children about our motto, ‘Strive to succeed in the presence of God’. It is important to 
always work hard and try our best at school. The brain in a muscle which gets stronger with exercise. If you 
would like to watch the videos I showed the children, click here and here. It is easy to say, “I can’t!” when 
something is difficult. We want the children to learn to say, “I can’t…. yet!” The harder you work at something, 
the more you can achieve. I introduced the children to my nephew Danny, who has just started primary school 
up in Liverpool. He is a super keen learner and has memorised every flag and capital city in the world. My 
brother Tony said, “He can’t do that!” but now he’s saying, “What will you learn next Danny?!”

Best Football – It was the first ‘Best Football Tournament’ 
of the year on Monday, where some children represented 
the school. Congratulations to Albie, Annie, James, Max, 
Joey, Seth, Freddie and Reuben who took part.  They all 
played very well and drew 2-2 against Hazelwood School 
and 0-0 against St Michael-at-Bowes School - a massive 
well done to them all! Thanks also to Terry and Miss 
Anderson for taking the children. Miss Anderson is our new 
PE leader and we wish her every success in her new role!

Congratulations to Joel and Margot who ran the Vitality Westminster Mile last 
weekend, (on what would have been their big brother Lucas' 9th birthday) for 
Children with Cancer UK.
The family have worked incredibly hard to raise money for CwCUK which supports 
children with cancer. Very well done to them all!
If you would like to make a donation, click here 
https://2024vitalitywestminstermile.enthuse.com/pf/clair-alleebux
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https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=rVDZYQOoeHw
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=CktwVtuFBZ8
https://2024vitalitywestminstermile.enthuse.com/pf/clair-alleebux


A reminder about keeping your child 
safe online. You wouldn’t let a young 
child cross the road by themselves, so 
why do parents leave their children to 
play online by themselves? 

Talk, Educate, Co-view and House Rules


